	QR Code – Responses
Member #1 (WSA)
What issues require our attention?
Lots of changes are happening and civil service is being notified that their careers are at risk. Lots of policy changes coming in form of emails. Chain of command appears to be left out of the loop on most things. At what point can civil service be confident that the orders, emails and information we are being provided regarding our careers is actually lawful? Several Executive Orders are being challenged in courts and reports of senior leaders are ignoring court orders and suggesting all policies can be ignored.  Where is the military stance with following lawful orders vs unlawful orders? Are we just to assume all these correspondences we receive have been reviewed by legal counsel and blessed as lawful?
RESPONSE: 

Orders of those appointed over us are presumed lawful unless and until challenged. Although implementation may vary across service components, the DAF has stated its intent to comply with all Executive Orders. It is important to understand that an Executive Order first published does not imply instantaneous implementation at the Wing Level. Executive Orders are implemented first by the appropriate executive Agency head (e.g., the Secretary of Defense through the Office of the Secretary of Defense) and then by the service component (e.g., the Secretary of the Air Force through Department of the Air Force and/or SAF/MR and A1).  At times there are delays in the component head issuing implementation guidance.  This is not an indication that the Executive Order is being challenged. The purpose is to ensure proper implementation authority at the appropriate level.  The wing has been very diligent about pushing implementation guidance to the field through all-calls and down through command channels. As changes to guidance are promulgated daily, this is the best means of communicating updates.  If you have questions regarding items expected for action, please contact your supervisor and/or command team.


Member #2 (MSG)
What issues require our attention?
While I appreciate your all call and the time that went into it, I have to ask the following. If the local off base community has not improved the numerous horrible conditions over the last several years, why do we want to continue dealing with them. If the fish doesn’t want to swim, stop providing the water and make the fish realize it needs the water. It’s more than frustrating to deal with the city’s problems when the city doesn’t care.
RESPONSE: 

With that said, without knowing what off-base issues the member is talking about, we can emphasize the wing’s priorities of nuclear mission, community, and families. There have been significant changes in the last 2 years with KPC and our involvement with the city and state. One great example is the legislation Col Okumura fought for to get dependents in-state tuition.

